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Ms. Carol Courtney, Committee Chair, called the meeting to order at 6:01 PM with introductions.

Agenda:

There were no changes to the Agenda.

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

A correction was made to the attendees of the previous meeting.  Ms. Dedra Daehn was not present at the last meeting.  A motion was made to approve the minutes with the attendees correction.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Development of the ICD10 – Mark Gaither:

Mark Gaither from e-Learning attended to explain the ICD-10 course to the committee.  Mark said that Southwest Washington WorkForce asked if Clark would be interested in putting together a training package for ICD-10 as a package of courses.  Mark showed the committee how the first few pages of the program were developed.  The course will be all on-line and will be partially available in the fall.  The cost will be about $1,000 for the entire program.  
Mark said that by the fall of 2012, Clark will be offering ICD-10 here.  Clark will be teaching the ICD-10 as well as some ICD-9 at the same time.  A member from Southwest Washington Medical Center said Peace Health was excited Clark will be teaching this coding system soon.  

Work Plan 2011-2012:

Dedra Daehn said all of the advisory committees were required to have annual Work Plans on file.  She said some of the items that can be on the Work Plan were items such as Learning outcomes, Equipment Requests, Facilities Improvements, etc.  Dedra added that 100% of the committees are in compliance now.  She said she would like to work with John to put together an initial Work Plan so that the committee will be able to review and approve it in the fall.
Professor Clausen said textbooks they are currently using are behind the times and would like to have employers tell him what textbooks they recommend for the program.  Some of the members said the textbooks should develop ability to speak one on one, teach scanning and getting into the electronic records.  Ms. Barbara Persinger said that ability to carry on one-on-one conversations is critical.  She said customer service is never going to go away and the young techs can text or tweet proficiently, but cannot carry on a face to face conversation.  Ms. Courtney said that many of the young people are not capable of communicating with the older patients or communicating on the common language level so patients can understand what they are being told.  Ms. Persinger said that’s the reason she prefers students to take face-to-face classes rather than on-line, as they learn many skills of communication through face-to-face.  
Mark Gaither said that professionals work together as a team at a certain Alabama institution and the professionals interview patients and solve the problems the patient is going through.  They recommend a student be on that inter-professional team as a capstone project and students will also have an opportunity to ask questions to the patients.  

Equipment:

Professor Clausen asked Mr. Clay Foster what types of equipment they are using as medical assistants.  Mr. Foster said that the equipment they are using has been the same for the past several years.  

Professor Clausen said he can bring program outcomes to the November meeting for the committee to review.

A member said it is important for a tech to be able to multi-task.  Professor Clausen said there are a lot of retraining students coming through his program.  He said there are many students who really do not want to be in Medical Office program.  Ms. Hinton said she feels students who are more enthusiastic in a particular career will have a better chance of getting hired in the jobs they seek.  Medical Assisting Program has to get their students out on externships as part of their graduating requirements.  Some of the members said an employer will shy away from younger applicants but some of the other members said they would look at stability, life skills, compassion, better work ethics, qualifications, and maturity.  
Advisory Committee Recruitment and Membership:

Dedra Daehn explained the changes in the instructional units, necessitating moving Medical Office and Business Administration to the Health Sciences Division.  She also talked about changes in the dean positions.  
She also explained to the committee the changes in the advisory committee website and said in order to utilize the computers at future advisory meetings, all advisory meetings will be scheduled in SMART classrooms beginning in the fall.  She also explained the O*Net database that is available for the members to view.
As far as recruitment, Professor Clausen explained the Medical Office advisory committee needs more MA’s on the committee.  

Quality of Meeting:

Professor Clausen asked the member if they are happy with the meetings and the way they are run.  The members said yes, but that they would like to see more members on the committee.  

Ms. Courtney said at the last meeting there was a discussion to do away with the Medical/Transcriptionist Certificates.  Professor Clausen said he recommended a medical writing class to replace transcriptionist 1 and 2.  Ms. Courtney said the scribes follow doctors around taking notes and transcribing them later.  Ms. Rogers is going to get more information for Professor Clausen on scribes.  

Mark Gaither will bring another presentation to the first fall meeting.  He said there will be an extensive marketing campaign to push the health care programs here at Clark, including the ICD-10 course.  Mark said that many other courses are available through CCE such as Inter-cultural courses and Lean Practices.

Next Meeting:

November 14, 2011.  Include Mark Gaither on invitees list.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 PM.

PAGE  
3

